DATE:
June  8, 2015
TIME: 
9:30 AM
PLACE:  500 N. Calvert Street
           
   2nd Floor Conference Room
                Baltimore, Maryland 21202
            PRESENT:   Lawrence Avara, Chair
                    Alberta Fisher, Industry Member
                    Phillip S. Mazza, Industry Member
                    Marvin T. Lee, Treasurer
                   Derick L. Ausby Sr., Secretary 
           ABSENT: Guy Flynn, Industry Member
           OTHERS PRESENT:  Shirley Leach, Executive Director
                                             Eric London, Assistant Attorney General                                             
                                              Susan Cherry, Assistant Attorney General
                                   
 Victoria Wilkins, Commissioner
                                     John  Papavasiliou, Deputy Commissioner
                                             Erica Lewis, Board Secretary
Call to Order
Chairman Lawrence Avara called the meeting to order at 9:50am.
Approval of Minutes 
Ms. Alberta Fisher made a motion to approve the minutes and Mr. Philip Mazza seconded the motion, and the motion was unanimously approved.  
New Business
Apprentice Reinstatement- Burnis Smoke
The board unanimously agreed to approve Mr. Smoke’s reinstatement. All prior hours are forfeited, two years will be allocated to complete 2,2250. In addition Mr. Smoke has to attend the July 27th barber’s apprentice class.  
Inspections
Executive Director Shirley Leach announced on July 1, 2015 all inspectors will conduct routine inspections.
Attendance
Mr. London advised the board the importance of attendance. Referring to, Secretary of the Maryland Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation, Kelly Schultz’s letter requiring all board member attend 66% of board meetings.  
Enhanced Apprenticeship program
Executive Director Shirley Leach proposed a modern format to the apprenticeship program such as video training and electronic entry of data. The possible change would reduce manual work and increase an effective turnaround. The board showed interest.
2016 Legislation 
Mr. London emphasis the strict timeline the board is facing and urged all members to use the time to discuss potential changes that could possibly impact the industry in a positive way.
OLD BUSINESS 
PSI
Ms. Leach advised that all members will be informed of any developments with PSI moving forward. In addition if there is an opportunity for members to participate with the new testing vendor they will receive communication. Mr. Mazza stated that at the March board meeting he requested be included along with any other board members who wish to attend an upcoming meeting with PSI. Mr. Mazza asked why all of the board members were not notified of that meeting at which only Mr. Avara attended.
 To provide an update PSI informed Ms. Leach a licensed barber was involved in constructing the test. All data as of April 30,2015 were transferred to PSI from Prometric. Mr. Avara explained the current testing site has the CIB however, it is only on the Cosmetology side. 
Barber Stylist License
As of October 1, 2015  in the State of Maryland a Barber Stylist License will be available. Ms. Leach advised that a curriculum will be presented to all board members by the next meeting on September 14,2015. Ms. Fisher explained how a barber holding a stylist license will be limited in terms of reciprocity and they will not be able to function as a Master Barber. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Chair Avara, seconded by Mr. Mazza and unanimously carried that the meeting adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 12:015 pm.
________________________________                   ______________________
Lawrence Avara, Chairperson                                      Date
